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TAIR ONEN: Two committees have been formed by the residents of Tair Onen to run and manage areas of land for recreational use.  To date there have been no further developments regarding the disposal of land at Tair Onen but  the Community Council is being kept informed by Peter Castle.

HENDREWENNOL: A meeting of the Vale Planning Committee was held on 9th June at which a report from the Enforcement Officer was be presented.  The contents of this report can be viewed on the Council’s website.  We understand the recommendations made in the report were approved at the meeting.

HIGHWAYS:  Various potholes and dead branches overhanging the highway were reported.  Glyn Jenkins is to walk some of the footpaths with the Footpaths Officer shortly to identify work needed to bring them up to standard.

FINANCE:  the accounts for 2015-16 were approved by the Council, audited by the internal auditor and will be submitted for external audit before the end of the month.  

An addition to the Financial Regulations was approved to cover online payments and this will go up on the website shortly.  

Payments were approved for grass cutting in May and to the internal auditor.

DOCUMENTS:  Councillors discussed the Vale of Glamorgan Corporate Plan 2016-20 and the Remuneration Panel annual report.  As now required, a list of all Councillor’s expenses will be submitted annually by the Clerk to the Remuneration Panel.  The summary will appear on the website shortly.

PLANNING:  It was noted that 16/00550/PNA Germonds Farm, Watery Lane, Welsh St Donats was refused by Vale Planning. 
Our next meetings are 12th July and 2nd August, the Agenda will be displayed on notice boards and the website at least 3 clear days before the meetings.  Residents are welcome and have the opportunity to speak to Councillors regarding any items on the Agenda at the start of the meeting.  If you have something you would like to raise with the Council, please email or write to the Clerk at least seven days before the meeting.  The website has further information about the Community Council, please be a frequent visitor.

Victoria Pearce, Clerk.  

clerkwsd@gmail.com  01446 774833

